
FEDERAL ENEERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 


WASHINGTON, D,C 20426 


April 15, 2011 

Dear Licensee, 

This letter is to notifY you of errors contained in your FY 2010 Statement of 
Annual Charges for Federal Lands issued on April 4, 2011, Specifically, the Statement 
displays an incorrect amount in the credit applied to the FY 2010 fixed charge. This 
credit should reflect the difference between the total charges you were assessed in April 
2010 and revised FY 2009 annual charges, which were calculated using the FY 2008 
rate schedule. The Commission recently revised the FY 2009 charges following a 
decision from the United States Court of Appeals for the District of Columbia. 

To address the error, the Commission will be re-issuing the FY 2010 annual 
charges for federal lands with the corrected FY 2009 credit amount. The re-issue will be 
completed by April 19, 2011. Please disregard the April 4, 2011 Statement of Annual 
Charges for U.S. Lands. If you have already paid your April 4th Statement of Annual 
Charges, then please pay the difference between the re-issued statement and the April 4th 
charge, if applicable. If the corrected Statement of Annual Charges resulted in a reduced 
FY 2010 annual charge and you have already paid the April 4th Statement of Annual 
Charges, then the Commission will apply the difference against your FY 2011 Statement 
of Annual Charges. 

I sincerely apologize for any confusion and/or inconvenience this error may have 
caused. If you have any questions regarding this matter, please send an e-mail to 
AnnuaICharges@ferc.gov or contact me directly at (202) 502-6118. 

W. Doug Foster, Director 
Financial Management Division 
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